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1:00   Therese - was born on July 28, 1925. She was an only child 
but had many cousins. Her father and her mother were both tailors. 
Their religion was (is) Christian Evangelism. 
 
2:00 Her family had Jewish friends who had converted to Evangelism. 
She also had friends at school who were Jewish. She was always 
attracted to the Jews - they are the people of the Bible. 
 
3:00 Her father was active in politics. He was in a group called 
Young Socialists Guards before the war. He worked with Paul Spaak 
before the war for the rights of workers. 
 
4:00 Therese went to school in Belgium (Brussels) until she was 18. 
 
5:00 Her first memory or realization of what was happening to the 
Jews was when they had to wear the yellow stars. 
 
6:00 Her families house was a meeting place for those Christians 
who wanted to help the Jews. She had a Jewish friend named Miriam 
who was told that she could no longer go to school. Therese asked 
her father why , and he told her that it was because Miriam was 
Jewish and had to wear the yellow star. This was in '41 or '42. She 
was told that she would never see her again. 
 
7:00 Therese had two cousins who were active in the Resistance, and 
they told her that there were many Jewish children who needed to be 
hidden. 
 
8:00 She was supposed to take in a baby, but that fell through. She 
ended up taking in a little girl about 7 -8 years old. 
 
9:00 
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10:00 Marcelle, Therese's mother, was born in 1896 in Godogne (ph.) 
France, which is a province. She was born on a farm there, the same 
place where her mother had been born. 
 
11:00 She lived there until she was 18. Her father was a 
woodworker, so she lived with an aunt and uncle and a cousin. Her 
parents lived about a half-hour away. She had a happy life on the 
farm. 
 
12:00 She left the farm when her parents moved to Brussels. She was 
originally Catholic but converted to Protestantism when she moved 
back in with her real family. 
 
13:00 
 
14:00 She didn't know any Jews as a child. Her husband was active 
with the Jews in WW II. 
 
15:00 In 1938 they had Jewish friends who lived in Germany who 
converted to Christianity, because they wanted to, not because they 
were forced to. 
 
17:00 
 
18:00 The Jewish children who stayed with them during the war had 
been taken from a convent by Resistance fighters. The cousin who 
brought these children dressed as a German soldier and brought them 
a girl - Eda. 
 
19:00 When she arrived she was scared and insecure. They couldn't 
put her in school because it was too dangerous. They taught her 
themselves. 
 
20:00 
 
21:00 Eda had three siblings - two were placed with families and 
the oldest boy stayed with their mother. Their father died in 
Dachau, but everyone else lived. After the war, Eda didn't want to 
leave, but they saw her often after she left. She eventually got 
married and they attended the wedding almost as family members. 
Eda's father was from Palestine and her mother was Polish. 
 
22:00 
 
23:00 They wanted to keep Eda but they couldn't afford to. 
 
24:00 Eda's mother decided to let Marcelle give her away at her 
wedding. 
 
25:00 Eda was active in an Evangelist youth group when she lived 
with Therese and Marcelle. None in it knew she was Jewish. 
 
26:00 
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27:00 Eda lives in Canada now and is married to the son of a rabbi. 
It is difficult to say how she feels about religion. 
 
28:00 Therese had a nice youth in spite of the German occupation. 
She didn't feel closed in. 
 
29:00 They hid another Jew during the war. He was part of the 
Resistance from Luxembourg and whenever he was in the area he hid 
at their house. He was caught 6 months before the end of the war. 
 
30:00 The Nazis and the Gestapo never came to their house. 
 
31:00 They never witnessed any Nazi brutality. A man they know 
(their wine salesman) planted trees for them in Israel. His parents 
were hidden in Belgium during the war. 
 
32:00 They are still in touch with Eda by phone. 
 
33:00 They got their courage to help the Jews from the Lord. 
 
34:00 Marcelle asks the Lord for strength to get her through every 
day. She is 92. 
 
35:00 
 
36:00 Therese says that the war changed her by making her more open 
and sensitive to the sufferings of others. It made her value what 
she had more. 
 
37:00 Marcelle's life wasn't changed very much by the war. She was 
always active even before the war. 
 
38:00 Her in-laws hid a Jewish couple. 
 
39:00 The Germans never suspected them of hiding Jewish people. 
None ever suspected that Eda was Jewish because they had a very 
large extended family and everyone thought that Eda was a relative. 
The couple that hid with Marcelle's father-in-law never went out so 
nothing was ever suspected. Their house was special because they 
lived right near a prison and they left their door open so that 
escaped prisoners could come in and hide there. They don't know how 
the prisoners knew to come there but they did. 
 
42:00 Sometimes the Germans would come and ask if they had seen 
anybody escape. They had a printing machine in their basement and 
they helped to publish things for the Resistance. Marcelle's 
husband was supposed to leave (before?) the war because he was a 
Socialist, but he missed his boat to England. He was constantly 
hiding from the Germans. He took part in 'Passive Resistance' which 
was refusing to work for the Germans. That is how he got involved 
with Resistance work. They don't like to think about the war a lot. 
During the war years, Marcelle remembers that her husband was sick 
a lot - he died in 1946. She was never scared of the Germans. Since 
the war they have helped many people through the Church. 
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They want children to know that you must love your neighbor. It 
doesn't matter to them what religious affiliation you are - they'll 
help anyone in need. They believe that the Jews are the Chosen 
people, but that they will eventually become Christians and go back 
to God. They have been to Israel - 1968 - and visited Yad Vashem. 
.END. 
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